
MINUTES OF MEETING 

VIERA EAST 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

 

 The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Viera East Community 

Development District was held on Wednesday, February 26, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. at the Faith 

Lutheran Church in the Multi-Purpose Room, 5550 Faith Drive, Viera, Florida. 

 

 Present and constituting a quorum were: 

 

 Paul McCarthy Chairman 

 David Bedwell Vice Chairman 

 William ‘Bill’ Oakley Secretary 

 Jo Walsh Treasurer 

 Melinda Thomsen Assistant Secretary 

 

 Also present were: 

 

 Jason Showe District Manager 

 Tim Melloh General Manager 

 Bonnie Mitcheltree Resident 

 Peter Carnesale Resident 

 Tony Volpe Resident 

 Jim McSeveney Resident 

 Bill Burgess Resident 

 Rick Thomson Resident 

 

 

FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS Roll Call 
 Mr. McCarthy called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. All Supervisors were present. 

 

SECOND ORDER OF BUSINESS Public Comment Period 

 Mr. McCarthy: Would anyone like to speak?  

 Bill Burgess, Oakleaf: I have a question for the General Manager. It was three years ago 

when we put new irrigation heads, the directional type heads around the greens. Correct? 

 Mr. Melloh: Yes. 

 Mr. Burgess: To control where the water went or how much water to get a better handle 

of the watering process. The greens this year have black algae or mold on them. Right? There is 

very little grass in some areas. Our rainfall since the end of December is down 25%. I know we 




















































